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Subject:  Update on Zero Emissions Efforts

Background

The San Pedro Bay Ports Clean Air Action Plan (CAAP) was adopted jointly by the Port of
Long Beach (POLB) and Port of Los Angeles (POLA) Harbor Commissions in November 2006.
The CAAP included a goal to move toward carbon-free and electric technologies in port
operations, and to demonstrate such technologies through the ports’ Technology Advancement
Program (TAP). Over the past several years, the ports have been pursuing that goal.

On July 7, 2011, the POLB and POLA Harbor Commissions met jointly to discuss the

staff recommendations for moving forward with zero emissions technologies in port-related
operations. Prior to the July 7 meeting, staff prepared an Overview and Technical Report titled
“Roadmap for Moving Forward with Zero Emission Technologies at the Port of Long Beach and
Port of Los Angeles” (Roadmap). The Overview document was posted on cach port’s website
prior to the meeting. The Technical Report was provided to the Board as background
information, but has not been posted on the port website.

Description of Current Issues

Using input provided during the July 7 meeting, port staff made minor updates to the Roadmap
Technical Report (attached), which included formatting and clarifications. No modifications
were made to the recommendations section. The updated Technical Report will be posted to
each port’s website,

Since the July 7 meeting, the zcro emission truck and yard tractor demonstration projects have
been progressing. On July 22, 2011, Vision Motor delivered the prototype zero emission electric
on-road truck with the fuel-cell range extender to Total Transportation Services Inc. (TTSD).
TAP staff is working with Vision Motor to finalize the demonstration test plan. The truck is
currently undergoing initial testing, and is expected to be used in operations shortly. The

Balgon yard tractor with the advanced lithium-ion battery is undergoing initial testing at
California Cartage, the demonstration test plan is being finalized, and the yard tractor will soon
be delivered to a marine terminal at POLA for in-use testing. The prototype Vision Motor

vard tractor and Balqon on-road truck are expected to be delivered for in-use demonstration in
the next few months.

Staff has continued to meet with POLA, South Coast Air Quality Management District (AQMD),
General Atomics (GA), and the Center for Commercial Deployment of Transportation
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Technologies (CCDoTT) to discuss the proposed Linear Synchronous Motor (LSM) technology
“Proof of Concept” proposal. The project is anticipated to begin later this year, and would test
the performance of a single rail car on an LSM test track at the GA facility in San Dicgo. GA
recently submitted an updated proposal to AQMD; that proposal is currently being reviewed by
AQMD, POLB, and POLA. Staff will continue to work with the project partners to finalize the
proposal, and anticipates making a recommendation fo the Board to co-fund the project in

late October.

Further, as directed by Board at the July 7 meeting, staff is also working to expand the TAP
guidelines to allow for consideration and potential funding of early stage zero cmission
technology projects. Currently, the TAP is focused on near-term technologies that are ready for
commercial deployment following an in-use demonstration in the port environment. Since many
zero emission technologies are at the “Proof of Concept” or “Proof of Operation” phase and are
not ready for in-use demonstration, an expansion of the guidelines will allow an opportunity for
promising, early stage technologies to potentially participate in the TAP. Further, at the
direction of the Board, the ports are also working to identify opportunitics to further integrate
port operators and other stakeholders into the technology review process, with the goal of
facilitating acceptance of the technologies into port operations following demonstration. Staff
will be returning to the Board in October with a recommendation on the proposed stakeholder
process.

Recommended by: Approved by:
Dr. Robert Kanter Richard D. Steinke
Managing Director of Environmental Affairs Executive Director

and Planning

Attacliments: “Roadmap for Moving Forward with Zero Emission Technologies at
the Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles,” updated August 2011.




























































































































































	Environmental Planning Zero Emissions Efforts Info Only PART I
	Environmental Planning Zero Emissions Efforts Info Only PART II
	Environmental Planning Zero Emissions Efforts Info Only PART III

